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This term has been a-buzz with 
excitement and active learning for 
the children. We have had our 
STEM week which proved a huge 
success. Alongside our focus on 
improving outdoor learning, we 
are working hard to ensure that 
ÔÈÅ ÃÈÉÌÄÒÅÎȭÓ ÌÅÁÒÎÉÎÇ ÅØÐÅÒÉÅÎÃÅÓ 
reflect possible life choices for 
future education and careers. 
STEM week included Robot Wars, 
Á ÄÁÌÅËȟ -Ò (ÉÇÇÓȭ ÓÃÉÅÎÔÉÆÉÃ 
kitchen and much more. We will 
be building on this experience to 
ensure that more opportunities 
like this are woven throughout the 
year and we are planning our next 
STEM week for 2018! 

As we come to the end of this year 
we are preparing to say goodbye 
to our Year 6 children, they have 
excelled themselves this year in 
every way and we are extremely 

proud of them all. Good luck in the 
next stage of your journey. 

We are also sadly saying goodbye 
to Mrs Mead and Miss Shorter. Mrs 
Mead is leaving us to work in a 
school very similar to Hartley but 
closer to home. Miss Shorter is 
leaving to start an exciting new 
chapter in Bulgaria where she will 
be teaching in a primary school. 
We will miss them both very much 
and wish them well. 

Mrs Lambourne has been offered 
an amazing opportunity and is 
being seconded as the Associate 
Principal for Dartford Primary 
Academy. Working as closely as 
we do, Mrs Lambourne and myself 
intend to use this opportunity to 
further embed links with DPA and 
share best practice across both 
schools. I know you will join me in 
congratulating Mrs Lambourne! 

Dates to Add to Your Diary 
 
Year 4 Wide Horizons Horton Kirby Visit - 
Wednesday 5th July 

Year 2 to Year 3 Transition Talk - 
Wednesday 5th July at 6.30pm 

Reception, Years 1 and 2 Sports Day 
Friday 7th July @ 9.30am 
 
Year 4 Suffolk Trip Show and Tell  
Friday 7th July @ 3.00pm 

Year 6 Production of Ȭ4ÈÅ !ÍÁÚÉÎÇ 
!ÄÖÅÎÔÕÒÅÓ ÏÆ 3ÕÐÅÒ 3ÔÁÎȭ ɀ 
Tuesday 11th/Wednesday 12th July, 
7.30pm 

Year 6 Safety in Action ɀ Cobham Hall - 
Wednesday 12th July 

Year 5 Royal Observatory Visit - 
Monday 17th July 

9ÅÁÒ ά ,ÅÁÖÅÒÓȭ 3ÅÒÖÉÃÅ -  
Wednesday 19th July 

End of Term Summer Discos ɀ 
Thursday 20th July 

End of Term - 
Fri 21st July 

Start of Term 1 2017/2018 - 
Monday 4th September 

And Now for the Newsé 
Mrs Sarah Goosani, Principal 
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Year 4  
Residential Trip to 
Finborough Hall 

Parents and 
children are invited 
to a Show and Tell 
on: 

Friday 7th July at 
3.00pm. 

$ÏÎȭÔ &ÏÒÇÅÔȦ 

Year 3 Swimming 
Sessions 

Session 5 
Friday 7th July 

Last Session (6) 
Friday 14th July 

 MORE NEWSé 

  School Choir 

Our contingent of children ranging 
from Year 3 to Year 6 sang beautifully 
at the Longfield Music Festival last 
week, hosted at Longfield Academy. 
We are all very proud of them! Our 
thanks go to Mrs Adams and Mrs 
Collings for getting the children 
performance-ready over the previous 
months. 

 

 

ôMeet the Teacherõ 
For September 2017 we will be 
ÈÏÌÄÉÎÇ ÏÕÒ Ȭ-ÅÅÔ ÔÈÅ 4ÅÁÃÈÅÒȭ 
much earlier in the school term ɀ on 
Thursday 7th September. 
Historically we have held this event 
in the third week of the term but by 
then, you may have already had a 
ÃÈÁÔ ×ÉÔÈ ÙÏÕÒ ÃÈÉÌÄȭÓ ÎÅ× teacher! 

We will hold 2 sessions ɀ one at 6.00pm and 
the second at 6.30pm and the PTA AGM will 
follow at 7.00pm. Reception teachers will 
not be hosting sessions as they will still be 
meeting with new parents at home during 
the first week back. A letter confirming the 
sessions will be coming out shortly. 

Attendance 
A reminder to all parents when we 
come back after the summer term: 
 
Should your child be absent from school you 
must inform us before 9.00am that morning 
and then on each day of any subsequent 
absence unless discussion has taken place 
ÁÂÏÕÔ ÙÏÕÒ ÃÈÉÌÄȭÓ ÓÐÅÃÉÆÉÃ ÉÌÌÎÅÓÓ ÏÒ ÃÏÎÄÉÔÉÏÎȢ 

If your child is going to absent due to a dental 
or medical appointment, please write a note 
to the class teacher or visit the School Office 
so staff can photocopy the appointment card 

and/or details of the prescription or 
medication.  This can help us to decide how to 
record the absence; whether it is authorised or 
unauthorised. 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 2 Seaside Day 
Thank you to all our mums and dads 
who came in last week to join in the 
fun! The children had a fun-packed 
day, learning all about the seaside 
with a bit of history and role play 
thrown into the mix! Lots of happy, 
smiling faces and very happy 
teachers! Mrs Sullivan, your 
handkerchief headwear will long be 
remembered!! 

Secondary Admissions 
Children from Year 6 are going to 15 
different secondary schools. Twenty 
pupils are going to Longfield 
Academy and 9 are going to 
Meopham School.  Sixty-nine per cent 
of Year 6 are moving onto non 
selective schools.    

Outdoor Learning   
Please remember that all children will 
need outdoor waterproof clothing 
and wellies for their outdoor learning 
when they return in September. 

School Bags 
When buying new school bags please 
ensure they meet the required size as 
the cloakrooms are designed to fit 
coats, PE bags and a small book bag; 
large holdalls and large rucksacks do 
not fit! 

Sports Days 
We will be uploading pictures and 
reports shortly on our website ɀ Apple 
and Cherry, Elm and Oak, Beech and 
Sycamore will have their running 
races this Friday ɀ starting from 
9.30am on the lower field. 

Term Dates 2017/18 and 
2018/19 
The term dates are available to 
view on our website by clicking on 
the link below. 

Term Dates Now Published  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ATTENDANCE FIGURE 
CURRENTLY AT: 

95.9% 

http://hartleyprimaryacademy.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2016/03/Term-Dates-in-list-form-for-2017_18-and-2018_19.pdf
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End of Term Discos! 

Thursday 20th July 2017 

Years R, 1 and 2: 3.45 ï 4.45pm STRAIGHT FROM SCHOOL 

(Collect from the school hall at 4.45pm please)  

Years 3, 4, 5 and 6: 5.00 ï 6.00pm 

Years 6 ONLY: 6.00 ï 7.00pm 

£2.50 Entry Fee 

(Years 3 and 4 ï Entry via Redwood Class ï under canopy)  

(Years 5 and 6 ï Entry via Cedar Class ï under canopy)  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

New Classes 2017-2018 

The children will have been told today who their new classes and teachers will be for next year.   
The second transition morning will take place on Thursday this week. 

Year Class Teacher Teaching Assistant Feeder Class 

R Apple Miss Galinis Mrs Crawford 
Mrs Osmond 
Mrs Thomson 

- 

R Cherry Mrs Green/Mrs Bainbridge - 

1 Oak Mrs McGilvray/Mrs Creed Miss Burgess 
Mrs Bruce 

Children will take 
slips home today ɀ 
please check bags! 1 Elm Miss Gould 

2 Beech Miss Lawford Mrs Sullivan 
Miss Pilott 

Miss Foster (currently on maternity 

leave) 

Oak 

2 Sycamore Miss Monk Elm 

3 Ash Miss Balrow Mrs Doe (née Knight) 

Mrs Hay 

Beech 

3 Maple Miss Grundy Sycamore 

4 Willow Miss Tennant Mrs Collings 
Mrs Chapman 

Maple 

4 Rowan Mr Higgs Ash 

5 Chestnut Mrs Bransgrove Mrs Drury 
Mrs Olley 

Mrs Skinner 

Rowan 

5 Silver Birch Mrs Cashmore/Mrs Taylor Willow 

6 Redwood Mrs Smith/Mrs Fewell Mrs Master 
Mrs Wickens 

Chestnut 

6 Cedar Mr Dutton Silver Birch 
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School Uniform  

Please can we ask that uniform is named in black pen 
ÏÎ ÙÏÕÒ ÃÈÉÌÄȭÓ ÒÅÔÕÒÎ ÔÏ ÓÃÈÏÏÌ ÉÎ 3ÅÐÔÅÍÂÅÒȢ 

0ÌÅÁÓÅ ÃÈÅÃË ÁÆÔÅÒ ÅÖÅÒÙ ×ÁÓÈ ÔÏ ÅÎÓÕÒÅ ÙÏÕÒ ÃÈÉÌÄȭÓ 
name is still clearly marked on labels. 

 

 

 

0ÌÅÁÓÅ ÖÉÓÉÔ ÏÕÒ ÓÕÐÐÌÉÅÒȭÓ ×ÅÂÓÉÔÅȡ 

www.brigadeuniformdirect.uk.com  to order for 
September.  In order to guarantee delivery for the start 
of the term, orders must be received by 7th August. 
Thank you. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Olive Dining ɀ UPDATE! 

The cost of school dinners will increase to 
£2.25 per day from September ɀ please pay 
weekly in advance, thank you. 

Please contact us if you would like move your 
child from packed lunches to school dinners ɀ 
please give us plenty of notice as we order 
stock/supplies in advance of the following week. 

6ÉÅ× /ÌÉÖÅ $ÉÎÉÎÇȭÓ ÌÁÔÅÓÔ ÐÁÒÅÎÔ ÎÅ×ÓÌÅÔÔÅÒ. 

 

 

Once again, the school will be promoting the summer reading challenge and encouraging the 

children to read over the summer holidays.  We will be covering this in assembly time and 

the children w ill be coming home with more information shortly.  

Working in conjunction with local libraries, the website (please click on the image above) 

provides booklists, suggestions and all sorts of activities to encourage the children to read 

as much as possible over the 6 week break.  Hopefully they will come back to school able to 

share with class mates and teachers what they have read over the summer.  

 

 

 

ɍ'ÒÁÂ ÙÏÕÒ ÒÅÁÄÅÒȭÓ ÁÔÔÅÎÔÉÏÎ ×ÉÔÈ Á ÇÒÅÁÔ ÑÕÏÔÅ ÆÒÏÍ ÔÈÅ ÄÏÃÕÍÅÎÔ ÏÒ ÕÓÅ ÔÈÉÓ ÓÐÁÃÅ ÔÏ ÅÍÐÈÁÓÉÚÅ Á ËÅÙ ÐÏÉÎÔ. To 
place this text box anywhere on the page, just drag it.] 

Breakfast Club 
For those parents who have asked for their children to be placed on the waiting 
list, for September, Mrs King will be contacting families before the end of term to 
confirm that requests can be accommodated. 
Please can we take this opportunity to ask that all children are escorted across the 
car park to Breakfast Club.  Please keep hold of your child and please do not walk 
under the barrier, thank you.  
)ÎÖÏÉÃÅÓ ÈÁÖÅ ÂÅÅÎ ÉÓÓÕÅÄ ÆÏÒ *ÕÎÅȭÓ ÓÅÓÓÉÏÎÓ ɀ please pay promptly, thank 
ÙÏÕȢ )ÎÖÏÉÃÅÓ ÆÏÒ *ÕÌÙȭÓ ÓÅÓÓÉÏÎÓ ×ÅÒÅ ÉÓÓÕÅÄ ÏÎ -ÏÎÄÁÙ Ωrd July.  Our financial 
year runs from September 2016 to August 2017 ɀ all payments MUST be 
received by the end of this term, thank you. 

Play4Ages  

éwill be running an October 

half -term clubé 

The dates Play4Ages will run  at 

HPA: 

Monday  30 th  October to Friday 

3 rd  November 2017  

More information view our  

website. Please contact Katie on 

07587 172156 to booké 

http://www.brigadeuniformdirect.uk.com/
http://olivedining.co.uk/check-primary-newsletter/
https://summerreadingchallenge.org.uk/
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Our  
School Council is 

trying to raise 
funds for 

renovating the 
top playground. 

Our coin 
collection jar will 

be doing the 
rounds on the 
playground on 
Friday 7th July 

before and after 
school. 

Please, if you 
have any 
unwanted 

pennies, please 
drop them into 

the jar! 

Last year we 
raised over £80! 
A little bit goes a 
long way, thank 

you 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Macmillan Coffee Morning 2017 
 

 
 
We will once again be hosting a coffee 
morning in the school hall. Further 
details will follow in our September 
newsletter. 

Fundraising at Hartley Primary Academy 

This year the school has supported a number of charities and good 
ÃÁÕÓÅÓ ÁÎÄ ×Å ÈÁÖÅ ÓÕÒÐÁÓÓÅÄ ÌÁÓÔ ÙÅÁÒȭÓ ÆÉÎÁÌ ÆÉÇÕÒÅ ÂÙ Á ÓÉÇÎÉÆÉÃÁÎÔ 
amount. 

Across the year we collected for Jack Howard, the Macmillan Coffee 
Morning, Children in Need, the NSPCC and  
Red Nose Day.   

The amount raised totals £7,253.99. 

Added to this, we have collected foodstuffs for the Trussell Trust Food 
Bank for our Harvest Festival and unwanted duvets, sheets and towels 
for two dog rescue charities.   

 
 
 
 
Mrs Adams has coordinated the logistics of  
getting these items to the charities concerned ɀ  
this is something she willingly does in her own  
time ɀ thank you. 

And withouÔ ÐÁÒÅÎÔÁÌ ÁÎÄ ÆÁÍÉÌÙ ÈÅÌÐ ×Å ÃÏÕÌÄÎȭÔ ÒÁÉÓÅ ÁÓ ÍÕÃÈ ÁÓ ×Å 
do.  Thank you so much. 

Our thoughts now turn to the new academic year and fundraising 
begins again in earnest! 

 

 

Our School Council 
representatives are 
very active in putting 
forward suggestions for 
charities and for 
generating enthusiasm 
back in their classes.   

Mrs Creed coordinates 
these meetings ɀ thank 
you! 

Sponsored Walk ɀ 
early next 

ÙÅÁÒȣ7ÁÔÃÈ ÔÈÉÓ 
space! 
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We were very lucky with the weather! As a result, we had a 
good turnout for the summer fair.  

Once again, our PTA did a fantastic job of putting on the fair 
and worked tirelessly in the months leading up to the day. 

7Å ÄÏÎȭÔ ÈÁÖÅ ÔÈÅ ÆÉÎÁÌ ÆÉÇÕÒÅ ÁÓ ÙÅÔ ÂÕÔ ÃÁÎ ÓÁÙ ÔÈÅ ÆÁÉÒ has 

raised in the region of £4,600 for school projects. 4ÈÁÔȭÓ Á 

phenomenal amount ɀ and an increase on last year ɀ Wow!!! 

Year 6 Cricket Team win the inter-primary schools cricket competition! 

(ÅÌÄ ÁÔ "ÅØÌÅÙ #ÒÉÃËÅÔ #ÌÕÂ ÌÁÓÔ &ÒÉÄÁÙȟ ΨΦ ÏÆ ÏÕÒ 9ÅÁÒ άȭÓ ÔÏÏË ÐÁÒÔ ÉÎ ÁÎ ÅÖÅÎÔ ÈÅÌÄ ÉÎ ÃÏÎÊÕÎÃÔÉÏÎ ×ÉÔÈ ÔÈÅ 0#! 
England Masters Cricket Gala. 

Before their matches, the children were coached by ex-England cricket players. They were presented with their 
winning cup by former England batsman, Mark Ramprakash. 
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Key Dates for the New Term 

September Dates   

Friday 1 st  September  STAFF TRAINING DAY - School closed for children  

Monday 4 th September  Term 1 begins ð welcome back!  

Tuesday 5 th ð Tuesday 12 th September  Foundation Stage Teachers Home Visits  

Thursday 7 th September  Year 6 Grammar School Selection Tests  

ôMeet the Teacherõ from 6.00pm 

PTA AGM starts at 7.00pm  

Tuesday 12 th September  PTA Committee Meeting ( 7.30pm ) 

Wednesday  13th September  Foundation Stage pupils first day  

Friday 15 th September  PTA Movie Night  

Monday 18 th ð Wednesday 27 th  September  Foundation Stage stay in school for lunch (collection at 

1.15pm)  

Thursday 21st September  Phonics Meeting for Foundation Stage parents (4.00pm)  

Thursday 28 th September  Foundation Stage are full time from this date  

Friday 29 th September  Macmillan Coffee Morning  

October Dates   

Wednesday 5 th October  Individual School Photographs  

Tuesday 17 th October  Parent Consultations  

Thursday 19 th October  Parent Consultations  

Friday 20th October  Term 1 Ends 

November Dates   

Monday 6th November  Term 2 Begins .  Deadline for Secondary Applications  

Tuesday 7 th November  New Reception 2017 ð Open Morning  

Wednesday 15 th November  New Reception 2017 ð Open Morning  

Thursday 23 rd November  New Reception 2017 ð Open Morning  

December Dates   

Thursday 14 th December  

Friday 15 th December  

KS1 Christmas Performance to Parents at 2.00pm  

Reception Christmas Performance to Parents at 9.15am/  

KS1 Christmas Performance to Parents at 2.00pm  

Tuesday 19 th December  Year 3 and 4 Christmas Performance to Parents at 1.45pm  

Tuesday 19 th December  PTA Christmas Discos (Years 1 through to Year 6)  

Wednesday 20 th December  Term 2 Ends 
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STEM Week 

The children enjoyed a number of different activities across the whole week ɀ and all our year groups took part. The children were fully 
engaged, posed questions and were extremely positive about their learning of Science, Technology, Engineering and Maths. In 
particular, the boys were enthusiastic, focused and involved in every aspect of each day.   

Across the week we had a visit from BAE Systems running a space workshop for Year 4 and 5, Robot Wars (the real-thing!) for 
Reception through to Year 6, Hands-On Science provided workshops for 2 days and Sphero demonstrated robotic toys for Years 5 and 
6. -Ò (ÉÇÇÓ ÒÁÎ ÈÉÓ Ȭ3ÃÉÅÎÃÅ +ÉÔÃÈÅÎȭ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ ×ÈÏÌÅ ÓÃÈÏÏÌ ÁÎÄ ÔÈÅ ÃÈÉÌÄÒÅÎ ×ere enthralled by his scientific demonstrations.  In addition, 
the children were tasked with building their own Marble Runs, were given the remit to build the most effective paper airplane and Year 
5 were challenged to design a Ȭ,ÕÎÁÒ 4ÈÅÍÅ 0ÁÒËȭ applying maths and engineering principles. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


